Cosgrove Village Primary School Newsletter



Monday 11th September 2023

This term's value is: Respect

Respect is a two-way street, if you want to get it, you've got to give it.

C JENNY GARRETT

Dates for your Diary

Friday 15th September: Mufti-Day *chocolate donation please

Friday 15th September: Celebration Assembly 2.45pm

Monday 18th September: After-School Sports Club *letter coming home today

Saturday 23rd September: Autumn Fair 12-4pm

Thursday 5th October: Superhero Menu through Kingswood Catering – School Census Day

Monday 16th October: Whole School Vaccination Friday 20th October: Last day of Autumn Term 1 Tuesday 31st October: School re-opens to pupils

PE

Class 1: Monday & Friday

Class 2: Monday & Wednesday

Class 3: Monday



Please can you child come into school wearing their PE kit, trainers, long hair tied back and earrings removed please.

Reading Book change days

Class 1: Monday Class 2: Monday Class 3: Monday



Please can reading books and reading records be brought into school daily – **Thank You**



From Mrs Busari

It has been a lovely, positive start to the school year. Our new children have started to settle in really well. The children have been starting to find out what topics they will be learning about this term and we will be sending out our usual learning webs next week so that you can see what we are doing and support at home.

As you will have seen, we have changed the start of the school day slightly with children on the playground until 8.50am and then the bell ringing for them to line up and go in. Parents can leave children on the playground once school staff are out there, but not before. We then ask that any parents still in the playground leave promptly when the bell goes so that we can get the gates secured and the children into school for their learning to start. Thank you for your support with this.



We have spaces for pupils in years 1-6 to learn the Guitar. Mr Finch comes in weekly on a Friday afternoon.

Cost: £7 for a weekly shared 20 minute lesson

Please speak to Mrs Wilson in the office

We will be looking forward to our first celebration assembly next Friday at 2.45pm. Parents and families are always very welcome to attend. We have made a couple of tweaks for this year. We will be giving out our usual Star of the Week awards for each class but will move away from Number Cruncher and Writer awards. There will be some special mentions some weeks for children who have gone above and beyond. We will have a Class 1 and then Class 2/3 combined reading raffle draw. We will also now treat you to a song each week which the children have been working on in singing assembly. The words will be projected – so you are very welcome to join in! As always, home awards and achievements are welcomed.

You will have seen the emails going out about the Cosgrove Primary School Autumn Fair, kindly supported by Thomas Emmett. Please share the advert far and wide to get lots of interest for our event. The more money we raise, the more visits and exciting opportunities we can fund for our children.

Clubs are being organised at the moment to run throughout October and November, but Sports Club will start back earlier on Monday 18th September. Mrs Wilson will be sending out a letter for you to book onto this club, with other club letters coming out soon.

Finally, we have a vacancy for a parent governor. If you are interested in this role, please catch me for a discussion about what the role entails. It usually means attendance at 4 meetings per year (4.30pm), reading of documents to prepare for the meetings and then some additional visits into school during the school day when work schedules allow.

I hope that you all have a lovely week in school,

With best wishes,

Mrs Jude Busari

Executive Head Teacher





Please do log onto Class Dojo – your child's class teacher will share important information here



Autumn Fayre Saturday 23rd September

We are looking for donations of:

- Bottles and Jars
- Teddies for our teddy tombola
- Children's books

Thank You



Flu Vaccination

Details emailed to everyone

Monday 16th October

Deadline to consent: Wednesday 11th
October

Please email the school office if you do not give your consent